

## **Mason Comets Touchdown Club Minutes**

## February 11, 2013

The meeting was brought to order by President Scott O'Leary in the Team Room at the High School. Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved by Lanette Szymkowicz and Patti Kelley. Treasurer's report was presented and approved by Stephanie Hogsten and Patti Kelley.

Coach France reported for Coach Castner that off season workouts are going great. Team competition is going well and the players are excited. The coaches attended a clinic this past weekend and it was very informative and well attended, they would like to thank the TD Club for allowing them to attend. There are 3 weeks left in the academic trimester and the players need to focus on their grades. The calendar is almost completed and will be downloaded to the website very soon. There will be a College Prep meeting for all players interested in playing college football on February 19<sup>th</sup> at 6:00 pm in the Harvard Room. Again the entire Mason football program is very appreciative of everything the TD Club does.

Budget was presented and discussion followed concerning the Middle School participating in the selling of Comet Cards. It has not been fully decided but we are leaning to having them sell the cards once again in order to help defray some costs that the TD Club may be sending on Middle School projects. The membership will discuss and vote at a later date. Angie Besecker made a motion to approve the budget, seconded by Stephanie Hogsten – membership voted and it was approved as presented.

## Old/New Business:

Winter Social – Lisa Mullen did a fantastic job on the Social. We don't have final numbers yet but we did make some money and we believe everyone had a good time even though our attendance numbers were low.

Event Committee – Lanette Szymkowicz will be starting to solicit sponsors late in March. If you know anyone that would be willing be a sponsor please let Lanette know.

Concessions – Jackie Quigley will chair concessions this season – thank you Jackie!

Golf Outing – Carolyn Gillespie, Angie Besecker and Amy Mason have secured Shaker Run Golf Course for the outing on July 13<sup>th</sup> after receiving bids from Kings Island and others. We will have a Shotgun start at 1:00 pm followed by a dinner provided by Montgomery Inn. The committee is setting up celebrities to have as an auction – to play golf with a celebrity and other great prizes as well.

Jack Dowling reported on MABA. Elections for MABA will be in early June, if you are interested in one of the open offices please submit your name to MABA. MABA will sponsor another P&G Sniff Test – more details will be forthcoming. We did receive money for our participation in the last test and that money will be deposited into our school account by MABA. Mason may be hosting a Skyline Kick Off Game and MABA will have volunteer opportunities that will give points for those who volunteer to the TD Club.

After Prom – Stephanie Hogsten needs volunteers to help with After Prom – we are doing Christmas and Pictures with Santa. Mike Kelley has volunteered to be Santa for us but we need help from someone that takes good pictures, a photo printer, help with set up, tear down and staffing the room. Prom is April 27th.

Scott O'Leary is getting quotes on having flags made that will be 6 x 10 and spell MASON for the games. He will have the quotes and present at the next meeting.

The next meeting is March  $4^{th}$  in the Harvard Room. Motion was made to adjourn by Stephanie Hogsten and seconded by Angie Besecker.